Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 7, 1977 All three Selectmen present, Eric F. Tenney presiding

Robert Gregg, representing Land Vest properties met with the Selectmen to correct the properties they propose to keep in Current Use Assessment.

Gary Stacy met the Selectmen to renew his pistol permit

The Millers of the Brimestone Corner Road requested the Selectmen comsoder what could be done with the road so that they can get in and out during the winter months.

Dick Schacht mentioned that John Young, the purchaser of the Congreve property asked what could be done about a blind driveway sign. It was determined that 31 is a state road and all signs must be approved by the state.

Merle Aborn, Road Agent met with the Selectmen and discussed the problems of keeping up Town roads, specifically the Millers of Brimestone corner Road and Mr. Dziedzic of Masquanipi Drive were didcussed. Merle has money left in the budget and he will try to do something with the Brimestone Corner Road. The Highway Department Budget was also discussed and the Selectmen believe that there is ample money to finish the year.

Bob Stebbings of Reed Carr Hill Road called and spoke to Dick Schacht about the Route 9 side of Reed Carr Hill, he is concerned about the fact that it is rough and could wash out in the event of a bad storm. This message was relayed to Merle Aborn.

Kae Blocker met with the Selectmen on personal business.

The Secretary was instructed to compose a letter to local apartment house owners and ask them to be careful in screening their tenants because the Town takes a dim view of paying rent for their tenants.

Erving LeCain, Selectman, Bennington, N. H. has written a letter asking the Selectmen's support in regard to Bennington's problem with Chapman. The Selectmen agreed to support Bennington and Dick Schacht will get in touch with Bennington to see what the Town of Antirim can do.

The North Bennington Bridge was mentioned due to a letter confirming the receipt of a Notice of Insufficientcy by the County Commissioners Mr. Lobacki wrote the letter and the Selectmen agreed to follow the same course that they have been following.

A letter from Stanley Dziedzic was read and Eric agreed to answer it.

Clark Craig, Police Chief reported to the Selectmen and they discussed the Police Department Budget. The Selectmen asked Mr. Craig how many Special officers he should have trained and he stated that eight would a good number. With this many trained officers every week-end could be covered. The Selectmen directed him to see about finding a group and have them trained.

The Selectmen worked on the Cilley tax assessment cards and brought them up to date.

The Town truck which to the contract the contract

The Town truck which has been in the shop for a very long time and the Selectmen agreed that Emery would talk to Lloyd about writing a letter and asking for reimbursement for down time and truck rental. Emery will also talk to Lloyd about the letter to Richard Herman about the condition of the North Branch Farmsteads Road.

11/8/77 be